
FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
The Following Notice was Published by  

the San Diego County Air Pollution Control District 
 
 

NOTICE OF HEALTH RISK REDUCTION PLAN SUBMITTED BY CONTINENTAL 
MARITIME OF SAN DIEGO  

 
 
Notice is hereby given that, in accordance with Rule 1210 - Toxics Air Contaminant Public Health 
Risks-Public Notification and Risk Reduction of the San Diego County Air Pollution Control 
District’s (SDAPCD’s) Rules and Regulations, the Air Pollution Control Officer has received a 
proposed health risk reduction plan under application APCD2021-APP-006893 from Continental 
Maritime of San Diego, a shipyard located at 1995 Bay Front Street, San Diego, California 92113.  
Continental Maritime of San Diego was required to submit a health risk reduction plan to show 
how it intends to reduce the health risk associated with the facility’s 2014 air toxic emissions to 
below the significant health risk thresholds of Rule 1210. 
 
The facility’s proposed Health Risk Reduction Plan is available for public review and comment at 
the link below. Written comments may be submitted for a period of 30 days, ending on September 
24, 2021.  Please direct your comments to the attention of Camqui Nguyen by email to 
Camqui.Nguyen@sdapcd.org, or by mail to SDAPCD, 10124 Old Grove Road, San Diego, 
California, 92131. The proposed health risk reduction plan is available for public review at this 
address and online at: 
https://www.sdapcd.org/content/dam/sdc/apcd/Engineering/HRA/HHI-CMSD/HHI-CMSD-
Risk-Reduction-Plan.pdf. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this notice or wish to make an appointment to review 
documents related to this action, please contact Camqui Nguyen at Camqui.Nguyen@sdapcd.org 
or at (858) 757-4362.   
 
 

……………………………………………….…………..……………………… 
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